
ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING OF MEMBERS 
MINUTES 

March 8, 2007 
  
7:30  The meeting was called to order by Barbara Kley. 
        Welcome to guests and visitors. 
  
SPECIAL REPORTS 
  
CINCINNATI POLICE REPORT-Officer Christine Barry distributed crime statistics for the 
area and updated attendees regarding the status of problem areas.  She reported that 
several officers will probably be assigned to patrol the Great American Clean-up event.   
More volunteers were solicited for the Citizens On Patrol.  Applications are due by 4/20/07. 
Monica Plear was recognized for completing this training. 
  
CINCINNATI FIRE REPORT-Fireman George House provided statistics for fire runs in 
Roselawn.  He also gave safety tips for downed power lines and encouraged that batteries 
be changed in smoke detectors when the time changes on 3/11/07.  Interested individuals 
can call the firehouse for free smoke detectors (352-2302). 
  
CINCINNATI RECREATION COMMISSION-Sandy Richardson provided fliers for the jazz 
activity on 4/4/07.  She also gave information and fliers regarding a program for people 
incarcerated for non-violent felonies which is run by Rev. Everett Gregory of Allen Temple. 
  
CPOP-The next meeting will be next Tuesday at 6:30 at the Roselawn Lutheran Church. 
Their next project is a neighborhood walk in April. A sign-up sheet was provided for this 
activity. 
  
PAM BECKER, assistant principal of Roselawn/Condon School reported that the school 
renovation is going as scheduled.  She asked for volunteers for students (grade 1-3) to 
read to them.  Information was also provided to encourage positive behavior in students.  
There is also a meeting at the school on 3/14/07, 8:30-11:30 A.M. for those interested in 
PBS Leadership teams. 
  
HALOM HOUSE, INC.-Jamie Steele, director reported that a prospective buyer wants to 
convert this property (1514 Section Rd.) into a four family building. The current zoning 
does not support this. A straw vote was taken by those in attendance in order to give the 
Realtors some indication as to how the community feels about a zoning change. There 
was a majority of votes to support the change only if there would be parking provided in 
the rear of the building.  The final decision was put on hold.  RCC will get back with the 
Realtors after further consideration of the issue. 
  
Minutes of the February 8, 2007 meeting were amended to delete the Executive 
Committee Meeting title and include this information in the Business Association report. 
  
 

 

 



COMMITTEE REPORTS 
  
SPRING CLEAN-UP-This activity will be held on April 28, 2007.  Sign-up sheets were 
made available for volunteers. 
  
ROSELAWN BUSINESS ASSOCIATION-Their next meeting will be 3/21/07. 8:30 A.M. at 
the Dukesters. 
  
COMMUNITY NEWS 
  
There will be a spaghetti dinner on 4/3/07 at the Roselawn Lutheran Church featuring Dr. 
O'Dell Owens. The topic will be "Fostering Peace in Harmony in Our Community." 
  
Christa Kriddle made an announcement about the upcoming Quality of Life Team Training, 
March 22, 2007, 6:30 P.M. at the Madisonville Community Center. 
  
Signage issue-Regina Livers is organizing a group to walk the Reading Rd. business strip 
to identify businesses that may have a sign violation and get a city opinion about those 
identified. 
  
MEETING ADJOURNED 
 


